



Town of Stonington



Economic Development Commission





Regular Meeting





October 15, 2009

Members present: Blunt White, John Delmhorst, Dan Oliverio, Gary Bennett, Ed Hart, Ed, Dear, Wendy Bury, Ed Planeta.  Absent were: Tony Lee and Paul Burgess.

The meeting was called to order at 7:04 PM.  The minutes of the regular meeting of September 17, 2009 were accepted as distributed.

Old Business:

Marketing brochure: copies of the brochure need to be obtained from the First Selectman’s office; these are to be distributed to the Mystic Chamber of Commerce.

EDC website: the desire is to list current initiatives.  One of the priorities is ease of navigation to other sites.  It is hoped to include a list of available business properties.  Wendy Bury discussed Pyramid Marketing and Development who coordinated the establishment of a website for the Stonington Borough Merchants Association.  Each commission member was requested to research websites from towns, Chambers of Commerce, and EDCs with lists of likes and dislikes.  Recommendations for site content were also requested.
Perkins  Farm/Lattizori: Blunt White announced that Ted Ladwig has informed him that a new, revised application is being filed.  Blunt will obtain a copy of the application.  It will be necessary to review the new application to determine whether an additional Public Information Session needs to be facilitated; if no substantial changes have been made since our August information session, there is no need to schedule an additional meeting.

Various possible alternative uses of this property were discussed including the possibility of Stone Ridge using it for future expansion.  At present, their management has no expansion plans.  A competitor could be interested in building a similar facility on the Perkins Farm property.  Other possibilities include age-based housing and time share type of residential units; both of these would not impact the school system.

Signage regulations:  A task force has been established to review signage regulations and possible changes.  Members include representatives from the Town government, EDC, and the Mystic Chamber of Commerce.  Additional participation is needed, especially from businesses impacted by the current regulations.

SEAT:  Wendy Bury has been working on signage implementation and schedule/stop changes.  A bid has been obtained to print 12,000 copies of the bus schedule and stop locations.

SHYC Foundation: this concern wishes to purchase property on Water Street in Stonington from the Mohegan Tribe and establish a sailing center and marine science education center.  Blunt White, Wendy Bury, and Paul Burgess met with representatives of the foundation to discuss their plans and needs.  The foundation is looking to the EDC for networking assistance in working with various State agencies.

New Business: The matter of the PZC application for all Town boards, commissions, and agencies to be able to apply for zoning amendments without an A-2 survey and text amendments without impact statements was discussed.  This is scheduled for the October 20th PZC meeting.  The EDC had previously voted to oppose this recommendation.  Blunt White presented correspondence from the Town Attorney regarding pertinent statutes.  At present, PZC serves as a gatekeeper for all requests for zoning changes.  Members were requested to submit their input to Blunt in advance of the October 20th meeting.

This meeting was adjourned at 8:42 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

John Delmhorst, Secretary

